
BARROW PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF BARROW PARISH COUNCIL’S PLANNING MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 20TH

AUGUST 2019 AT 6PM AT WILLEY VILLAGE HALL.

1. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:
No members of the public were present.

2. ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES:
Apologies were accepted from Councillor Skinner and Shropshire Councillor Turner. 

3. TO RECORD THOSE MEMBERS PRESENT:
Present Councillors Downes, Knott, Churchill and Whiteman.

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS:
None.

5. PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
A. NEW APPLICATIONS TO BE CONSIDERED:

 19/03371/FUL Erection of a two-storey detached building to provide a garage 
and holiday let unit, erection of a single storey oak framed garden room 
extension to the dwelling following removal of an existing porch/conservatory. 
Woodside Spout Lane Benthall.  It was RESOLVED to make the following 
comments:
“ Barrow Parish Council has no objection to the garden room.   However if the 
garage and holiday let is allowed Barrow Parish Council asks that a condition is 
added restricting use to holiday let and not a permanent dwelling.”

B. FOR INFORMATION ONLY
 19/03574/AGR Improvements to existing track for planned forestry work.  Track 

running toward Colliers works Coppice Apley Forge Apley. Noted. 
C. ANY OTHER URGENT PLANNING MATTERS.  It was RESOLVED to report a possible 

planning enforcement matter at Posenhall. 

6.  FLOYER LANE ALLOTMENTS
A.   Tenants.  All the plots have been let. 
B. Waiting List. There are six people on the waiting list. 
C. Fencing between Floyer Hall and Allotment Site.  Consider offer of funding to fence Plot E 

with post and rail fence.   It was RESOLVED to defer the fencing between Floyer Hall and the 
allotment site until the land transfer has taken place and the line of the fencing is confirmed 
in writing.  It was RESOLVED not to fence Plot E.  The plot to be treated the same as all other 
plots.  

D.Trees. The tree on plot H is slowly being removed.  Councillor Churchill has an arrangement 
with the tenant of the plot to remove the remaining trunk.  He was advised to ensure all due
care and attention is taken.  Clerk reported she now has a contact to obtain a price for a tree
survey

E. Rubbish.  The contractor maintaining the common areas has agreed to remove the rubbish.

7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday 17th September 2019 6.30pm.   The meeting 
was declared closed at 6.45pm.  

 


